
 
 
WYVERN SPORT TERM 4 – Week 7, 2019 
 
   
Wyvern 2020 Summer Sport Team Allocations 
Training – 1st February: 
Please note that we will be holding training the very 
first Saturday back in Term 1 2020. Times and 
venues will be available on Spaces in January for 
Wyvern summer sport team allocations for 2020.  
This training session is necessary to help allocate 
the boys to an appropriate team for their current 
level of play. This will positively affect their 
enjoyment, confidence and overall experience 
during sport at Wyvern.  
 
This process is tricky with new students to the 
school and a limited amount of time before the first 
match on the 9th of February. Please note that we 
may allow a few weeks for changes to teams to be 
made before settling on more rigid team allocations. 
 
2020 Swimming Carnival Trials for Individual 
Medley, 100m Freestyle Events, 50m Backstroke 
and 50m Butterfly Events 
Please note that we will hold time trials prior to the 
swimming carnival (Week 3) to determine our 
finalists for the Junior and Senior Individual Medley, 
the Junior and Open’s 100m freestyle and the 50m 
Backstroke and 50m Butterfly events. There is no 
need to trial for the 50m Breaststroke and 50m 
Freestyle events, heats and finals are contested for 
these events on the day of the carnival.  
 
Boys wishing to trial for the more difficult events 
must add their name to the lists on the Wyvern sport 
notice board. Trials will be held at the senior school 
pool on the following days during lunch. 
 
U/12’s - Wednesday 29 Jan 
U/10’s - Monday 3 Feb  
U/8/9’s - Monday 4 Feb  
U/11’s - Tuesday 5 Feb 
 
Wyvern staff will escort boys to the pool and back 
leaving Playground A at 1.00pm. Boys are asked to 
bring lunch and swimming equipment. Boys wishing 
to try out for these events who are unable to attend 
the Senior School pool on the days listed should 
contact Mr Joel Wilson to arrange an alternative 
time for a trial.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holiday Sport Camp Flyers: 
Unfortunately, Newington will not be hosting many 
Holiday Sport Camps during the Christmas holiday 
period this year. The Taylor Sports Centre will be 
under heavy construction with many surrounding 
facilities impacted as a result. Please look out for 
holiday camp flyers for the school holiday period. 
These will be made available on Newington Spaces- 
Wyvern Sport page. 
 
 
Wyvern Extra Sport Activities: 
Extra Wyvern sport training sessions and activities 
for Term 1 will be added to Spaces before we 
recommence in 2020. Please see the following link 
for this information.  
Extra Sport Activities Link - 
https://spaces.newington.nsw.edu.au/wyvern/sport
/pages/589-extra-sport-activities 
 
 
Coming Up 
 

• Saturday 1 February 2020 - Summer sport 
team allocations training 7.30am – 9.30am 

• Saturday 8 February – Round 1 IPSHA 
summer sport 

• Wednesday 12 February – Wyvern 
Preparatory School Inter-House Swimming 
Carnival – Ryde Aquatic Centre 

 
Good Luck Year 6! 
All the best of luck to our departing Year 6 boys who 
are heading over to the senior school in 2020. We 
hope you continue to exhibit the traits learned at 
Wyvern on the senior sporting fields from next 
season and enjoy the opportunities presented.  
Here are a few photos of current Year 6 boys 
experiencing Wyvern sport over the years. 
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Joel Wilson 
Newington College – Wyvern Sportsmaster 
 


